114th Ave NE intersection improvements?

If you were not able to attend the Highlands meeting on November 17, I strongly encourage you to look at the draft design for the 114th Ave. NE intersection and send any comments to the City right away. You can view the design at www.KirklandHighlands.org. Send your comments to Don Anderson at 425-587-3826 or DAnderson@ci.kirkland.wa.us. 

The design calls for widening 114th to the east (toward the freeway) to make room for a second left turn lane. This will cause two things to happen: the “S” curve will get bigger, and the 405 offramp lane will get shorter. Both of these are safety concerns. The next time you leave our neighborhood on 114th, try to picture the impact of these changes.  

The decision to widen the road to the east, instead of to the west, was made mainly to avoid cutting down the trees on the west side. However, the trees may be small enough to be relocated. 

It’s critical that we send comments about this project right away. Once the design is final, it will be difficult, if not impossible, to change it. The design probably won’t be changed unless the City hears concerns from a number of people. The design will be finalized in early 2006, and construction will probably occur in late 2006.

Several people asked about 405 offramp improvements (southbound 405 to westbound NE 85th). The DOT (Department of Transportation) plans to “realign” the offramp, but it will be several years before this happens. And the plan includes a yield sign, not a stop sign. 

Many people expressed concerns about pedestrian safety in the 405 interchange. Because the interchange belongs to the DOT, there are no improvements planned as part of the NE 85th Street project. Ditto for those barren triangles of weeds, gravel, and litter: there are no plans to beautify the interchange at this time.

You can send comments or questions about the 405 offramp plans, or about the interchange itself, to Wendy Taylor at 425-456-8500 or wendy.taylor@I405.wsdot.wa.gov. 

 

Several people wondered if it might be possible to restrict truck traffic on 114th. To express your opinions about this, contact the City Transportation Engineering Manager, David Godfrey, at 425-587-3865 or dgodfrey@ci.kirkland.wa.us.  

 

The NE 85th Street plans do not include removing the remaining billboards. The billboards are “grandfathered,” and are allowed to stay until the property they are on is redeveloped. In the interim, it couldn’t hurt to write letters to the billboard owners, letting them know your feelings about the billboards: The Ackerley Group, 1301 Fifth Ave., Suite 3525, Seattle 98101 or info@ackerleypartners.com.

Help finalize the Comp Plan December 13

The Planning Commission voted at their November meeting to accept the Highlands Comprehensive Plan as written. This is good news! It’s the plan that the Highlands working group wanted, with no 111th Ave. NE connecting road. Thank you to all the Highlands residents who attended any of the Comprehensive Plan meetings. Your efforts really did make a difference, and underscored the importance of being proactive in planning for our neighborhood’s future. 

The last step in this process is to ask the City Council to approve the plan. Please come to the City Council meeting on Tuesday, December 13. A good showing of Highlands folks will help ensure that the plan is approved, and lets the City know that we care about planning decisions that affect our neighborhood. Watch your email for a date and time reminder.

Meet the new board

I am delighted to present the dedicated and wonderful people who have volunteered to serve on the Highlands Neighborhood Association board in the coming year. They were elected at our November 17 general meeting.

Chair (formerly President) – Bob Kamuda

Vice Chair – Steve Hager

Secretary – tbd

Treasurer – John Braun

Board member at large – Jim Jung

In addition, the following Committees have been formed. The Chairs of these committees also serve as Board members at large:

Kirkland Alliance of Neighborhoods (KAN) Representative – Sue Keller

Peter Kirk Liaison – Teresa Muro

Picnic Committee Chair – Mari Bercaw

Food Drive Chair – Debbie Ohman

405 Widening Committee Liaisons – Sue Keller, Andrea Gerth

Publicity Committee Chair – Karen Story

You can contact any of these people via the Contact Us link on our kirklandhighlands.org website. 

NE 95th St. development work begins 

The permit to install the sidewalks, utilities, and roads in the NE 95th St. development has been issued at last. The developer has begun flagging the clearing limits and installing erosion control and tree fencing. This work will take until at least next spring. 

According to Tony Leavitt, Planner with the City of Kirkland, “The vegetation at the intersection of 116th and 95th will be cleared as part of this work.” However, the date for the intersection work has not yet been determined. 

112th Ave. NE sidewalk update

The 112th Ave NE sidewalk design is still in process. We hope to have preliminary cost estimates by the end of the year. At that time we will be able to determine how much of the project can be constructed in the first phase, and how much will have to wait for future funding. However, we will for sure get the following things in phase one: a safe walking path that cars can’t park on, and a path that connects to the existing sidewalks at both ends. We still hope that construction will occur in spring 2006. 

When to call the police

We all want to live in a safe neighborhood, and we’d like to watch out for each other. But we also want to mind our own business. So it can be hard to know when to call the police. The Kirkland Police Department offers the following tips to help you decide when to call. 

Call 9-1-1 for medical and fire emergencies, when you see any criminal or suspicious activity in progress, or if you believe someone may be in danger (such as an elderly or young person wandering in the street). Criminal activities include someone prowling around cars or around your neighbor’s home when they’re gone, or underage drinking or drug use in a home or public place. 

Call the non-emergency number (425-587-3400) for crimes that have already occurred (like a vehicle prowl that occurred sometime during the night, or a parking complaint).  

Here’s another tip I recently learned from personal experience: If you will be leaving town and are concerned that your teen may throw a party in your absence, you can take a copy of your house key to the police station, along with the dates of your absence, and your contact information. Time and resources permitting, the police will do random checks on your house to make sure everything is OK. 

Google to you too!

The Highlands has outgrown its current email system, and will soon become a Google Group! Watch for email letting you know more about it. Meanwhile, you can still get on the email list by sending email to the address on the Contact Us link at www.kirklandhighlands.org.

